Approved March 4, 2009
Executive Council

ASB 230

February 18, 2009

Members Present: Robert Becklen, Marta Bautis, Iraida Lopez, Robert Mentore, James Morley, Elaine Risch, Edward Saiff, Ira Spar, Anita Stellenwerf, and Srikrishna Madhu Govindaluri

Invited: George Tabback, Stephen Roma, President Peter Mercer
Executive Council Meeting 9:30 a.m.-11:00 a.m.

1) Confidentiality of evaluations of administrators

George Tabback and Steve Roma responded to questions from Councilors Becklen, Spar, and Lopez on the online system for evaluation of administrators. George Tabback explained the authentication process which ensures that the survey respondent is a legitimate evaluator and banner system which erases the identification of the respondent filling the survey. Once the respondent clicks on the “submit” button, he or she won’t be able to reenter the survey application. Also, if the respondent does not hit the “submit” button and reopens the form the previously filled information is lost in order to ensure security. The process thus ensures complete confidentiality. The evaluation form consists of 32 questions with seven choices and a space for freeform text where the respondent can provide comments. The candidate evaluations are available to the superior. 

2) Bookstore issues

Councilor Bautis reported issues she was facing with the bookstore. Books have not been ordered on time and less number of books than required has been ordered in some instances. Problems with old and new editions of the book have been reported. President Saiff will talk to the bookstore liaision and report next Wednesday. 
3) State and Higher Education budget

President Mercer reported information about NJ state budget and its implications for Ramapo, which he would discuss during the State of the College address at 1:00 p.m.  He then responded to Councilor Stellenwerf’s question about the fifth floor of the new (ASB) building. 
4) Students on search committees
President Saiff initiated a discussion on the participation of students on faculty search committees. This was in response to Provost Barnett’s request to get faculty inputs on this topic. Members raised two concerns:1) the likelihood of student members influenced by faculty members and 2) conflict of interest. Councilors Morley and Spar expressed that students can undergo tremendous stress in voting for the faculty candidate. President Mercer commented that having a student member on faculty selection committee is one way of ensuring participatory rights of students and also a way to increase the level of engagement of students on campus. 
Two suggestions from members were to have students as non-voting members and appoint senior students to handle the “conflict of interest” problem. Another question that was raised addressed whether schools should have a uniform policy regarding voting rights of student members on faculty selection committees. Councilor Mentore commented that the policy needs to be uniform across schools since candidates should receive the same treatment.  Some of the other members felt that schools can have non-uniform practices. Members expressed concerns about scheduling and procedures to monitor whether everyone was following the school policy with respect to student members on committees, if a policy was implemented. It was finally decided to continue the discussion at the next meeting when Provost Barnett will be present and invite a student government member if needed. 
The Executive Council will meet next Wednesday February 25, 2009.

Minutes submitted by Madhu Govindaluri, February 23, 2009.

